

MINISTERIO DE TRANSPORTES, MOVILIDAD Y AGENDA URBANA Secretaría General de Transportes y Movilidad

Raúl Medina Caballero

DIRECTOR GENERAL DE AVIACIÓN CIVIL

Mr. Alexey A. Novgorodoy Acting Director General 37, Leningradsky prospect 125993, Moscow Russian Federation

Dear Mr. Novgorodoy,

The Directorate General of Civil Aviation of Spain presents its compliments to the Federal Air Transport Agency of Russia.

I am writing to you with regard to your letter reference number 33664/08 dated September 15, 2021 on the flight resumption between Russia and Spain, and the sanitary conditions instituted by your country for international air travellers and flight operations.

We highly value the air connectivity and high-level cooperation between our countries and it is in the interest of both to rapidly return to the maximum connectivity between Spain and Russia.

The flight operations of airlines are not subject to any restriction since these restrictions only cover certain categories of passengers. Airlines have no limitation on resuming their activity between Russia and Spain, in accordance with the current bilateral framework between our respective countries, and the abovementioned limitations for travellers.

Furthermore, we would like to remind you that passengers must meet the requirements set by the Ministerial decree "Orden INT/657/2020, July 17, regarding temporary restriction of non-essential travel from third countries to the European Union and Schengen associated countries". In addition, for health issues please visit https://www.spth.gob.es/

I hope and wish that this dramatic situation we are experiencing comes to an end and we can work together to normalise the connections between our countries as soon as possible.

I avail myself of this opportunity to express to you the assurances of my highest consideration and to send you my best regards.

Raúl Medina Caballero
Director General of Civil Aviation





